Present:

HILLSBOROUGH CONSERVATION COMMISSION
March 1, 2018
Hillsborough Town Office
Unapproved Minutes

Commissioners: Terry Yeaton, Chair; Linda White, Vice Chair; Russ Galpin.

John P. Segedy, Recording Secretary & Alternate; Laura Buono, Town Administrator.

Chair Yeaton called the Hillsborough Conservation Commission (HCC) meeting to order at 7:00 pm.
John Segedy was appointed to vote in place of a vacancy.

MINUTES

1.

February 15, 2018.

A couple of grammatical corrections were made.
Linda White moved: 7o approve the minutes of February 15, 2018 as amended.
Russ Galpin seconded. Motion passed 4-0.

CORRESPONDENCE

1.

2.

Franklin Pierce Lake Association (FPLA) — Laurie Adams — Confirming continuation
of Lake Host program.

Society for the Protection of New Hampshire Forests (SPNHF) — Pamphlet -
Cottrell-Baldwin Environmental Lecture Series.

3. Town of Hillsborough — Monthly Expense Report & Town Report.
OLD BUSINESS
1. Mitigation Project List — Brief discussion of culvert replacement and properties along

2.

the Contoocook River for greenway. Tabled for further discussion at future meetings.
Easement Monitoring — Terry Yeaton reported that he and Richard Head had walked
the Philbrick Easement. Nothing out of the ordinary was noted. Linda White will check
that log is updated.

Contoocook and North Branch River Advisory Committee (CNBRAC) — Terry
Yeaton reported that the Committee had discussed the renewal application from Angus
Lea for pesticide application and he had shared the Commission's comments.

4. Property Easement — Linda White reported that a Land Owner had agreed to meet later
in the month regarding the property that had previously been discussed.
NEW BUSINESS
1. Trail Work —Laura Buono reported that Chelsea Selinski is interested in having kids in

the Youth Services Program help with trail work. The Commission expressed interest in
that when work would be needed later in the year.

Loon Award — Consensus of the Commission was that the award would not be
presented this year.

State (NH) Regulation Updating — John Segedy reported that DES (Department of
Environmental Services) was holding meetings to get input on updating regulations. He
hadn't been able to attend, but noted that one of the proposals appears to solve a pet
peeve / loophole that will now require town notification of amendments or changes to
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plans during the approval process with DES.

ADJOURNMENT
John Segedy moved: 7o adjourn.
Linda White seconded. Motion passed 4-0 at 7:55 pm.

Respectfully Submitted:

John P. Segedy
Recording Secretary
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